
John Hartley School 
Newsletter

Week 6, Term 3, 2023

Important 
Dates
Term 3

Week 6- Monday
Photo Day

Week 7- Thursday
Governing
Council Meeting
430-530pm

Week 7- Friday
School Closure Day

Week 7- 10
PAT Testing Window

Week 10- Tuesday
Maritime Museum 
Excursion- Year 4s

Uniform Shop Open
Tuesday Week 7
8:30am- 9:30pm

Our school cannot function without the commitment and dedication 
of our SSOs – working with children and families or Admin and 
Finance- their work is exceptional and we see the positive impact

Thank you, to our wonderful School Support Officers (SSOs)

daily. Last week was SSO week and we all made sure we celebrated them and let 
them know how much they are appreciated.

Last week we also celebrated 2 other important ‘weeks’ in the primary school 
calendar – Book week and Science week. Both of these weeks captured the 
essences of fun and celebration but they both also have an important role to play 
in the increasing the profile of reading and science for students. 

We know that students who have difficulty with ‘cracking the code’ of reading are 
likely to face barriers to future learning and work opportunities as they get older –
reading practice is essential to success – so please read, read, read at home with 
your children at every opportunity!

This year the Science Week theme was Innovation: Powering Future Industries –
lots of learning for the future – high school and other further study and eventually 
jobs will link very closely to this theme.

These events do not come about easily – thanks to the 
work of staff committees and support of these for making 
them happen.

Spring is on the way – I, for one, am really looking forward 
to some warmer weather!





During Science Week the year 2’s and 3’s were involved in a range of hands-on investigations.
Students made ‘Rain Clouds in a Jar’ where they developed and revisited prior learning of the water cycle.

They were given opportunities to develop an understanding of atoms and molecules by making water molecules out 
of lollies and explored methods for dissolving lollies.

Predictions were made on what would happen during the ‘Lights Out’ investigation which developed understandings 
of a fire needing fuel and oxygen to burn.

Science Week



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BODMAS 
WITH 11.DV 

This term the year 6 
students have been learning 
about number patterns and 

BODMAS. This was an 
unknown concept for most 
of 11.DV and proved to be 
challenging, but we have 

made major breakthroughs in 
our learning. Have a look at 

some of the students’ 
amazing work! 











• To connect with Book Week celebrations, Miss Tsalamangos’ Year 4s made a Snack time 
Frog game and followed the procedure as a class to make it.



 
National Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Children’s Day  
was celebrated at John Hartley on Thursday August 10.  
It was lots of fun and the students and staff joined in on a range of 
games and activities including: 
 

• Stick Jump Fly Game 
• Koolchee Holey Game 
• Dot and symbol painting 
• Spear and ball throwing using a woomera  
• Making and throwing cross boomerangs  
• Painting on a boomerang 
• Tracks in the sand 
• Sand stories and Australian animal habitats 
• SA Aboriginal language songs 
• Ochre face painting by Kira and Phil 
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CC HHOOII RR
JOHN HARTLEY SCHOOL

 Please join in congratulating 5 of our students who have been successful in gaining solo parts for
our choir concert in November, where we join with choirs from other schools in the North.

 
 The students practiced really hard and went through an audition process against students from

other schools to get to this point

CONGRATULATIONS!

CHOREOGRAPHER LEADER



Children’s Centre
We had a great Book Week at John Hartley Children’s Centre 

Preschool! Our budding readers embraced their favourite 
characters through dress-ups, reliving beloved childhood books 

like Elmer during whole group reading and games such as a 
Hungry Caterpillar Scavenger Hunt. In the realm of dramatic play, 
creativity blossomed as stories came alive. This week wasn't just 
about books; it was a journey through the realms of imagination, 
learning, and play. Here's to cultivating a lifelong love for reading! 



This week, Miss Falco and Ms Rooney’s year 1’s have
been learning about the phoneme ‘ew’. Each morning
in their literacy lessons, students read, sound out and
write sentences with the phoneme ‘ew’. Students use
the whiteboards to show their learning. The year 1’s
also enjoyed dressing up for book week on Tuesday

the 22nd of August. Here is a group shot! 
 

MISS FALCO & MISS ROONEYMISS FALCO & MISS ROONEY





JHS ‘you caught my eye’ winners!



SUMMER

GRADING DAYS:
13/9, 20/9 & 27/9.
JUNIORS 6PM TO 7PM
SENIORS 7.15PM TO 8.30PM 
7 years (2016) & up.
Club Fees:
Juniors $100
Seniors $105
We accept $100 Government Sports Vouchers.
Ask us about the $60 deposit only on club fees voucher
code. (Balance to be paid in October).
Netball SA fees apply if you did not play winter 23.
Regos close 11 September

www.gazellesnetballclub.com
or visit our Facebook page:
www.facebook.com/GazellesNetballClub

Argana Park, Mavros
Rd ELizabeth Downs,
court 10

SEASON 23/24

MORE INFORMATION

Gazelles Netball Club

https://www.playhq.com/netball-
australia/register/a9b13c

REGISTRATION LINK BELOW:


